WBGE AGM & Forum

Wednesday 26th September– 7.30 pm

St Georges Church, Newtown
In Attendance: Richard Foster (Chair), Yvonne Redgrave (Secretary), Ken Neal (Treasurer), Richard Marshall, Gill Hall, Adrian Foster-Fletcher, Graeme Panting, Roger Green
Welcome

Richard Foster welcomed the group to the Forum and AGM. He announced that John from Velospeed would give a talk on the different electric bikes and people could have a go then this wold be followed by the AGM.
Electric Bikes

John talked through the different types of bikes. At the lower end there are hub motor bikes these are the ones most similar to a traditional bike. In these models the motor is either on or off. The battery is detachable for charging indoors.

The others are crank motors and these come with different motor inputs. The highest mode is equivalent to 3 times the pedal power. They come in different types including folding and family ones. The most common battery is BOSCH and this comes with a 2-year warranty. On average you get 50 miles from a full charge for a typical journey. The batteries are detachable. These can range in price and some are several thousand pounds.
AGM

Apologies

Tony Clavertz-Jones, Robert Pattison, Miriam Lee, Bruce Blance, Evangeline Haggarty, Gareth Beard
Minutes of last AGM

Ken Neal proposed the Minutes are accepted as correct, and Gill Hall seconded.

Matters Arising

No matters arising
Chairman’s Report

Richard Foster gave the Chairman’s Report.
Richard Foster thanked all those attending.

The report covered

· the publication of the IPCC report in October

· Our conference on Zero carbon West Berkshire

· XR rebellion and School strike

· Our meetings throughout the year

· Greenfest 
Treasurers Report

Ken Neal gave a financial update.
<< waiting for figures from Ken>>
We are still waiting for a claim from Greenfest

Electing Officers for the Management Committee

Richard announced that the all the current officers of the committee were happy to continue. However, Tony Calvert-Jons will be stepping down as a member but Miriam Lee will be joining. The continuation of Richard Foster as Chairman, Yvonne Redgrave as Secretary and Ken Neal as Treasurer was proposed by Adrian Foster-Fletcher and seconded by Graeme Panting.
AOB

Adrian updated the meeting on the initiatives by Friends of the Earth (FoE). This included the talking to Tesco about the reduction of plastic in the store. Tesco did agree to meet but were reluctant to completely remove plastic. FoE next meeting is at the Dolphin Pub on October 10th at 7pm.

October 5th – a number or bike riders are taking part in a ride from Bristol to London and need to put up overnight in Newbury. Action: anyone who can provide overnight accommodation to contact Ken Neal.

UN Day is on 25th October and a there will be a presentation and display outside Newbury Town Hall from 12 – 12:30. This year is International Year for Indigenous People which is important because it is often the Indigenous people that are affected the most by the effects of climate change. Graeme Panting also drew our attention to an article in the UN magazine that highlighted that despite the US withdrawing from the Paris Agreement many of the large cities in US were keeping the targets.
A calendar of events was discussed and it was agreed that a dynamic calendar would be set up on the website and FoE and others would be given access to put their events on the calendar.

The AGM was closed by Richard Foster.
